
April 24, 2023 Dayton High School SBDM Meeting 

Dayton High School Library 

SBDM Members: Donna Blackburn, Jennifer Sparks, Matthew Sumpter, Kyle Fitzgerald, Angela Kohrs, 

Scott Meyers (Chairperson), Christopher Wright (Secretary) 

In Attendance: Scott Meyers, Christopher Wright, Kyle Fitzgerald, Angela Kohrs, Jennifer Sparks, Rick 

Wolf (Director of Teaching and Learning) 

Meeting called to order at 3:33 PM by Chairperson Meyers. 

Opening Business 

a. Approval of the Agenda 

a. Motion to approve by Mr. Fitzgerald, second by Ms. Sparks.  No objections. 

b. Approval of the March Minutes 

a. Motion to approve by Ms. Kohrs, second by Mr. Fitzgerald.  No objections. 

c. Good News Report 

a. Twelve FBLA students competed in the state competition. 

b. Currently at 42/59 students postsecondary ready with a strong opportunity to get over 

80% by the end of the year. 

c. Our school has improved at least half a point on the ACT year over year.  We are still 

waiting for four student’s individual scores. 

d. Mr. Fitzgerald reported that Mr. Collins did a great job on after-prom.  Mr. Meyers 

shared that Ms. Hoffman and Ms. Vonderhaar did a wonderful job on the prom as well. 

d. Public Comment 

a. No public in attendance for comment. 

Budget Report 

a. Council reviewed the budget report.  No discussion. 

Committee Report 

a. Special Education Report:  Ms. Buschle filed a report on behalf of the special education 

department.  Ms. Kohrs added that most students who are struggling will likely pull it out, 

though a few may not. 

New Business 

a. Grading Policy Discussion  

a. Mr. Meyers previously had shared the emails with feedback from the PLCs about what 

they wanted to do with the grading policy.  Discussion about what portions of grading 

should be actual policy and what portions should be in the teacher handbook.  

Discussion about whether to keep the 20% “rule” with the midterm and final exams.  

Ms. Kohrs discussed both sides of the issue.  There will be a first reading at the May 

meeting. 

b. Scheduling Update 2023-24 



a. Mr. Wolf reported on scheduling for the 2023-24 school year.  Mr. Wolf discussed how 

students leaving campus has an impact on the master schedule.  Dr. Wright explained 

why the administration is wanting to switch to a 6-period school day.  Mr. Wolf 

explained the timeline of how the schedule will be rolled out to teachers and students. 

c. Board Report-Sharing of Information 

a. Mr. Meyers shared the board report for informational purposes.  No discussion. 

Adjournment 

Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Fitzgerald, second by Ms. Kohrs.  No objections.  Meeting adjourned at 

4:29 PM. 


